
 

Restrictions on Rail Connections to/from Koper 

 

Dear Customers, 

 

We would like to inform you about the planned restrictions on the Slovenian 

railways and in the Port of Koper in the months of April - May 2024. 

  

Closure on the railway line on the main corridor Divaca - Koper will take place 

in the period 01/05/2024 from 07:00 a.m. to 02/05/2024 until 07:00 p.m. 

  

Restrictions during public holidays will be on 27/04/2024 and 01-02/05/2024, 

when it is a public holiday in Slovenia. During these days, the Port of Koper and 

SZ TP will operate to a limited extent, and trains will be cleared operatively. 

  

These restrictions will have an impact on the capacity and transit time of our 

trains to/from Koper. 

  

If you have any questions regarding the current planning of your shipments and 

transit times to/from Koper, please do not hesitate to contact our Customer 

Service Department. 

  

METRANS Team 

  

 

 


